
IMPORTANT NOTICE TO STAKEHOLDERS 

 
Transition to the Construction Industry Authority 

(CIA) 
 
Dear Valued Stakeholders, 
 
We are pleased to inform you that, following the proclamation of the 
Construction Industry Authority Act in April 2024, the Construction Industry 
Authority (CIA) has officially taken over the responsibilities and functions 
previously managed by the Construction Industry Development Board (CIDB). 

This transition marks a significant milestone in our ongoing efforts to enhance 
the regulation and development of the construction industry in Mauritius. 
The CIA will continue to uphold the high standards and commitment to 
excellence that you have come to expect, while also introducing new initiatives 
and improvements to better serve our stakeholders and the construction 
industry. 
 
KEY CHANGES AND UPDATES 
 
Responsibilities and Functions 

All regulatory, advisory, and developmental functions previously handled by 
the CIDB are now under the jurisdiction of the CIA. This includes, but is not 
limited to, registration of stakeholders, industry training, industry oversight, 
and compliance monitoring. 
 
Contact Information 

For any inquiries, assistance, or information, stakeholders can continue to 
use the existing contact details until further notice. Our team is available to 
ensure a smooth transition and address any questions you may have. 
 
New Website Under Construction 

We are pleased to announce that the CIA is in the process of developing a new 
and improved website. This platform will provide enhanced accessibility, 
updated resources, and comprehensive information about our services, 
regulations, and initiatives. The new website will be available soon, and we 
will keep you informed about its launch. 
 
Stay Updated 

Until the launch of our new website, regular updates will be provided through 
our official communication channels, including press communiqué and email 
notifications. 



 
Collaboration 

We appreciate your continued support and cooperation during this period of 
transition. Together, we will build a stronger and more resilient construction 
industry in Mauritius. 
 
We reassure all our valued stakeholders that you will be kept informed about 
the important changes within our organization and our commitment to 
ongoing improvement and service excellence. 
 
Please do not hesitate to reach out to us if you have any questions or require 
further information. Call us on 211 7878 or drop an email at 
cidbmauritius@intnet.mu 
 
 
Thank you for your kind understanding during this period of Transition. 
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